### Федеральное государственное казенное общеобразовательное учреждение «Объединенный Санкт-Петербургский кадетский корпус Следственного комитета Российской Федерации» Вступительное испытание по истории для поступающих в 10 класс I вариант

# шифр Инструкция (max 10 points)

## I. Grammar-Lexics section

1.	That's the school parade float won first prize last year.				
		B that	C whose		
2.	Make sure you include				
	A too protein B				
3.	If you're looking for a dog, why don't you get one from the animal?				
			C station		
4.	Sue asked the police officer				
		B did they find			
5.	1	arty so we can say at	(n) goodbye to summer, before we start		
	school.				
		8 final	C finally		
6.	Tom is really afraid of dogs	•			
			C teases		
7.	Don't forget to call Mr Smi	•			
			C are getting		
8.			t always easy for Sarah to the house tidy.		
	1	B make	C do		
9.	After Barney his chore				
	A had been doing B	U	C had done		
10.	. Jane five of her paintin				
	A is only selling B	•	5		
11.	. Wasn't it very kind of Nick				
	-	1	C helping		
12.	. If only I so much home		•		
			C didn't have		
13.			ancy dress party with my brother later.		
	-	am going	C go		
14.			Are you happy with now?		
		2	C yourselves		
15.	5. Since there is gravity in space, astronauts have to strap everything down so it doesn't				
	float away.				
		B airless	C zero		
16.	•	-	fore it disappeared back into the water.		
. –		B sighting	C look		
17.	. Don't worry, it's just a scrat	_			
		B sling	C plaster		
18.	. Sam still has some difficult	• •			
	1	to painting	C painting		
19.	. If I you, I'd cut down o	· ·			
• •		8 were	C would be		
20.	20. Do you think that robots will ever be able to more complicated tasks such as driving or				
	flying a plane?		~ .		
	A exist B	B overcome	C perform		

21. That cut on your arm looks bad; you need to by a doctor.
A have seen it B have been seen C have it seen
22. Jane forgot Stephen to the party, so she sent him another invitation.
A inviting B invited C to invite
23. What time Susan to her piano lesson this afternoon?
A are you taking B do you take C will you take
24. By the time Linda gets here, we for her for more than an hour.
A have been waiting B will have been waiting C are going to wait
25. We'd better book tickets to the show now, the concert sells out.
A so that B in order C in case
26. Though the film has a(n) cast, it hasn't received very good reviews.
A all-star B box office C action-packed
27. Sally is person I've ever met; she hardly talks to anyone.
A a most shy B the shyer C the shyest
28. The neglected puppies from their irresponsible owner.
A were removed B had removed C were removing
29. You can't invite you want to the party! We can only have twenty guests.
A whichever B whenever C whoever
30. This dress looks perfect on you; you should buy it.
A very B absolutely C extremely
31. Stop time playing computer games and do your homework!
A losing B missing C wasting
32. Jenny isn't here, she at her friend's house tonight.
A stays B is staying C will stay
33. When we were in Rome, we went on a guided of the city.
A tour B excursion C expedition
34. Since Brian has always been interested in the stars and planets, it's no wonder he chose to
study
A Astronomy B Engineering C Chemistry 35. Be careful! You into that car!
A will crash B are crashing C are going to crash
36. Can you please get ready? There's time before our guests arrive.
A a lot of B very little C few
37. Little David has much taller since the last time I saw him.
A developed B increased C grown
38. This school in the 1960s.
A was built B built C had built
39 I use your phone, please?
A Should B Must C May
40. When we don't water flowers they
A will die B die C are dying
41. Paul going to bed late, so he always feels sleepy at around 11:00 pm.
A didn't use to B isn't used to C doesn't get used to
42. John usually has eggs and some orange juice for breakfast.
A scrambled B roast C grilled
43. Susan's father works as an air traffic at the airport.
A programmer B warden C controller
44. Mark really needs to speak to you. He you every five minutes for the last two hours!
A 's been calling B 's calling C was calling
45. If you buy more than three books at this shop, they you a better price.
A are giving B would give C will give
46. The chicken is OK, but the rice is a little
A raw B overcooked C rare
47. James had to schools, because his family went to live in a different part of town.
A leave B move C change

48. After the hug	e earthquake, the small	village was left ruins.
A on	B in	C by

- 49. Jenna grew tired of her long hair, so she decided ...... short.
  A to be cut
  B to have it cut
  C it was cut
- 50. Liz informed us that she ...... tickets to the show yet. A hadn't found B didn't find C hadn't been found

# II. Reading max 2 points

Прочитайте тексты и установите соответствие между текстами и их заголовками: к каждому тексту, обозначенному буквами А –Е, подберите соответствующий заголовок, обозначенный цифрами 51 – 56. Используйте каждую цифру только один раз. В задании есть один лишний заголовок-в таблице ответов поставьте рядом с этой цифрой знак «пробел»

51. The most convenient transport

52. Local food

53. Multicultural community

54. Links with Russian culture

- 55. Diverse architecture
- 56. A paradise for shopaholics

A.

For tourists coming to China, visiting Shanghai is a must. Shanghai is the largest city not only in China but in the world, too. About twenty-three million people live there! The city has always attracted people looking for a new life and business opportunities. Lots of Americans, Japanese, Koreans, French, Russians, and Germans live there permanently. Like most multinational cities, Shanghai accepts all cultures to produce a new type of a global culture.

To keep up with the city's rhythm, tourists may use the metro system, which is cheap and very efficient. The Shanghai metro is fast and modern. It covers the whole city and is known as the biggest metro in the world. Stations and trains are perfectly clean and well-equipped. Monitors show arrival and departure time and business adverts, and give information about Shanghai sights and events in many languages.

C.

If you love shopping, you will be glad to get lost in Shanghai for a couple of days, especially in Nanjing Road. This street houses a great number of prestigious shops, restaurants, and night clubs. There is no traffic here, which is very convenient for people. The shop assistants are very helpful and tourists are very welcome. In the evening the street looks absolutely magical with colourful lights.

D.

Another iconic landmark of the city is the embankment of the River Huangpu, the Bund. It is famous for its classical European buildings. There are more than fifty large buildings on the Bund. They are built in different styles such as Gothic, Romanesque or Baroque and others. In spite of this great variety, the buildings stand together in perfect harmony. The constructions in this part of the city remind people of those in New York, Chicago, London, Moscow and ten thousand other cities.

E.

Among the many monuments in Shanghai, the monument to Alexander Pushkin is special. First built in 1937, the monument was ruined and restored twice throughout its history. Now it stands at a road intersection. Specialists from both China and Russia took part in its construction. It is devoted to the greatest poet of all time and also highlights the friendly relationship between the two countries.

#### III. Writing Ответы на вопросы к тексту, перевод max 3 points

#### The Olympic Games

A victory in the Olympic Games in Ancient Greece made a man a national hero and all the little children wanted to be like him. The first champions got free food and housing for their whole lives. They were mentioned in poems and became well-known all over the country. Sculptors even built statues of the competitors. Everyone respected and admired them.

Olympia was a relatively peaceful and neutral area. It had a beautiful green valley which was very suitable for all kinds of sports competitions. People could easily get to Olympia because there were two rivers nearby. It was impossible to find a better place anywhere else in Greece.

The Olympic Museum was founded in 1993 in Switzerland. It is surrounded by a park with wonderful works of art based on a sporting theme. It has a big collection of pieces connected with the Olympic movement. It also has the largest number of books and documents about the Games in the world. No wonder the place is one of the main tourist attractions.

The modern Olympics began in 1894. Baron Pierre de Coubertin, a Frenchman, decided to bring back the ancient Greek tradition. He wanted to begin a sports festival to celebrate health, youth and peace. The first modern Olympiad took place in Athens in 1896. Since then, the Olympic Games have been held every four years with two exceptions because of the two world wars.

The Olympic Games traditionally start with the "Parade of the Nations". Most of the participating athletes walk out into the stadium. The Greek athletes open the parade and the hosts appear on stadium the last. The name of each country is announced in French and English, the official languages of the Olympic Games, and the language spoken in the country that organizes the Games.

The five Olympic rings represent the five main regions of the world – Africa, the Americas, Asia, Europe and Oceania. They are blue, yellow, black, green and red because every national flag in the world includes one of these five colours. The rings are connected and there is a reason for it. It's done to show that the Games are for all nations. All good sportsmen can come and compete against one another in unity.

#### Переведите на английский язык

57. Все уважали их и восхищались ими.

58. Неудивительно, что это место является одной из главных туристических достопримечательностей.

59. Греческие спортсмены открывают парад, а хозяева Олимпиады появляются на стадионе последними.

#### Ответьте на следующие вопросы

- 60. What do the five Olympic rings represent?
- 61. What are the official languages of the Olympic Games?
- 62. When did the modern Olympics begin?
- 63. Who decided to bring back the ancient Greek tradition?
- 64. How often are the Olympic Games held?
- 65. Where is the Olympic Museum located?

# Бланк ОТВЕТОВ

Name	
Date	
1	
2	
3	
4	
5	
6	
7	
8	
9	
10	
11	
12	
13	
14	
15	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	
26	
27	
28	
29	
30	
31	
32	
33	
34	
35	
36	
37	
38	
39	
40	
41	
42	
43	
44	
45	
46	
47	
• /	

40	
48	
49	
50	
51	
52	
52 53	
54	
55 56 57	
56	
57	
58	
59	
60	
61	
62	
-	
63	
64	
-	
65	
Final result:	
- mai i opaire	